Ruth Fernandez

March 26, 2025

City Council

City of Cathedral City

Office of the City Clerk
68-700 Avenida Lalo Guerrero
Cathedral City, CA 92234

Dear City Council:

It is with regret that I am writing to inform you of my decision to resign from the Finance
Advisory Committee and the Mobile Home Fair Practices Commission, effective immediately.

This decision is due to family health reasons that unable me to fulfill the time requirement to
serve as volunteer.

I am grateful for having had the opportunity to serve on the Finance Advisory Committee since
July 2019 and in the Mobile Home Fair Practices Commission since September 2019 and I offer
my best wishes for their continued success.

Best regards,
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Ruth Fernandez



